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WASHINGTON, DC 20330-1000 
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SAF/IE 

1665 Air Force Pentagon 

Washington, DC  20330  

 

The Honorable Cathy McMorris Rodgers 

U.S. House of Representatives  

Washington, DC  20515 

 

Dear Representative McMorris Rodgers: 

 

Thank you for your letter to the Secretary of the Air Force regarding the availability of 

housing for service members and their families assigned to Fairchild AFB.  We appreciate the 

Spokane community’s continued support, in particular their partnering to ensure we have 

adequate housing in the community for our members and their families.  I am responding on 

behalf of Secretary Kendall.   

 

The installation reviewed the data in your letter and has formally requested a Housing 

Requirement Market Analysis (HRMA) to evaluate the market conditions in the Spokane area.  

Our Fiscal Year 2022 HRMAs were already planned and in execution but we have added this to 

our Fiscal Year 2023 requirements.  The Air Force Civil Engineer Center will ready a contract 

delivery order to perform the HRMA.  We will also look for opportunities to get this contracted 

this year, should additional funding become available.  We hope the data from the HRMA will 

help the local community provide suitable and affordable housing for our members.     

 

I sent a similar response to Senator Murray.  We appreciate your continued support for 

our Airmen, Guardians, and their families. 

   

     Sincerely, 

   

                                                            

 

 

     JENNIFER L. MILLER, SES 

Acting  Assistant Secretary of the Air Force 

(Energy, Installations, and Environment) 
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